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July 2, 2025 

CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 
 

TO: RESIDENTS AND BUSINESSES OF DONALD STREET BETWEEN BROADWAY STREET 
AND RIVER AVENUE  

 

RE: MIDTOWN BRIDGE MAINTENANCE REPAIRS AND RELATED WORKS 

 

 

We are planning rehabilitation work on the Midtown (Donald Street) Bridge over the Assiniboine River this 
summer. 
 

Construction start:  August 2025 
Duration:   Approximately 10 weeks 
 

We will: 

• Remove and replace parts of the structural steel girders under the bridge 

• Paint the new structural steel plates 

 

During construction: 

• The speed limit will be reduced 

• The southbound curb lane will be closed 

• The west sidewalk on the bridge will be closed 

• Some on-street parking may be temporarily removed 

• The Forks riverwalk trail under the bridge will be closed at times 

• The sidewalk under the south side of the bridge will be closed at times 

• Boats and canoes may be stopped, on either side of the bridge, for short periods of time 

Please email Michelle.Wadelius@wsp.com if you have:  

• Accessibility needs 

• Access and delivery requirements 

• Planned special events  

• Questions about the project 

 
 
Sincerely, 
 

WSP Canada Inc. 
 
 
 
 

M. Wadelius, P.Eng., PMP 
Senior Engineer, Bridges, WSP Canada Inc. 
 

Cc: Sherri Rollins, Councillor – Fort Rouge – East Fort Garry Ward 
 M. Mady – City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department 
 D. Muhurdarevic – City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department 
 311@winnipeg.ca 


